HEALTH COMMISSION

CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO
RESOLUTION No.  33-90

RESOLUTION ON THE PROPOSED MERGER OF PACIFIC
PRESBYTERIAN AND CHILDREN'S HOSPITALS

WHEREAS, the Health Care Planning Ordinance stipulates that prior to a
hospital inpatient or outpatient facility leasing, selling or
transferring of management, public notice will be given to the San
Francisco Health Commission; and,

WHEREAS, the Health Commission held a public hearing on October 2, 1990,
to determine whether the proposed merger of Pacific Presbyterian
Medical Center (PPMC) and Northern California Health Center
(Children's Hospital) would or would not be detrimental to health
care service of the community; and,

WHEREAS, testimony was presented by administrative officials from both
hospitals that the proposed merger at this time is strictly a

proposal to merge the Board of Directors, medical and administrative
staffs of the two hospitals; and,

WHEREAS, the testimony further stipulated that at this time there is no
proposal to effect a reduction in services or staff at either
hospital; now, therefore, be it

RESOLVED, that the San Francisco Health Commission finds that the
proposed merger of PPMC and Children's Hospital as described will not
have a detrimental impact on the health care service of the community.

I hereby certify that the foregoing Resolution was adopted by the Health
Commission at its meeting of Tuesday, October 16, 1990.
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Saﬁdy Ou#% Mori
Secretary to the Health Commission




